
Hello. 

I Benjamin Poga, a finalist medical student at Hubert Kairuki Memorial University 

in Tanzania. This December 2021 I have started a new semester of my last year of 

my studies and I believe it’s going to end well next year on September 2022 only if 

the timetable can not change due the big shaking wave of the pandemic. 

 My studies are going on well under highly precautions and care due Covid 19, and 

this semester which will end in March 2022 is for Surgery and Orthopedics, so our 

(I and my classmates) work is to clerk patients, have presentations, attend surgical 

clinics and participating in theatre for surgical procedures. 

The last semester for internal medicine and psychiatry also went well, I will send 

my results once will already be processed by examination officer. 

The remained one semester is for obstetrics and gynecology and community 

medicine. 

My regards to iSTEP-up foundation 

Benjamin Poga.                                     

 

                                                                                      

 

 

 


